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If it matters to you, it matters to The Pendulum.

Proposed 
senior gift 
fueis debate
Jennifer Guarino
Editor in Chief

Alter tlie announcement of the senior 
class gift last week, the class officers have 
spent the week trying to regain the support 
of their class. Many seniors left the meeting 
frustrated about the announcement of the 
class gift, a goal of an $18,000 donation to 
the Elon Fund.

Gifts to the Elon Fund are applied to the 
university’s greatest needs, which may 
include scholarships, computers and dorm 
renovations.

A handful of studens were concerned 
about the decision to not give a physical gift 
to the university and the manner in which the 
decision was made.

In a letter to the class sent by e-mail 
Class President Christian Brescia apolo­
gized for the outcome of the meeting and 
asked for feedback and suggestions.

The officers were more vocal last week, 
communicating with the class by e-mail, 
through messages on E-net and the SGA 

Web site.

See GIFT p. 7

Big shoes to fill

Tim Rosner/Photo Editor

President Leo Lambert and SGA President Christian Wiggins try to navigate 
online registration during “A Day in Our Shoes, ” a 17-hour event pairing stu­
dent leaders with senior administrators. See page 24 for more.

Executive secretary resigns from SGA
Erin Cunningham
News Editor

The S tudent G overnm ent 
A ssociation gathered for their weekly 
meeting Nov. 14, but someone was 

missing.
Kate Stejskal was not in her usual 

position beside her fellow executive 
s ta ff  m em bers  in M oseley  217. 
Stejskal resigned from her position as 

executive secretary Nov. 13.
The position was filled by sopho­

more Kristi Durham and made official

at the Thursday meeting.
“ 1 ju s t resigned for personal rea ­

sons,” Stejskal said. “ I just have other 
things I need to do right now.”

Durham was appointed by a Senate 
vote, according to the SGA constitu ­
tion and with a unanimous vote from 
the executive council, including SGA 
E xecutive  P residen t C hris tian  
Wiggins.

“Kristi was an obvious choice ,” he 
said o f the form er co-special events 
cha ir  and R elig ious L ife chair. 
Durham  was instrum enta l in

Homecoming planning, according to 

Stejskal.
“ I have faith that sh e ’s going to do 

an am azing jo b ,” S tejskal said. “ I 
think she’s going to take over and fin ­

ish the year out strong.”
Due to D urham ’s appo in tm en t, 

Mark Gustafson is the sole chairper­
son o f special events, a position he 
shared  w ith D urham . Jun io r  Brent 
Odom accep ted  the R elig ious Life 
chairperson position.

Contact Erin Cunningham at pendu- 
lum@elon.edu or 278-7247.

Registration 
met witli fans 
and opposition
Erin Cunningham
News Editor

Students tired of making their way to 
Alamance to register for classes each 
semester were able to bypass the long lines 
and move online.

The new Elon On Track preregistration, 
which was in the works for about one and a 
half years before being implemented this 
semester, was met with mixed emotions, 
but considered an overall success.

“Students and faculty were very adapt­
able at navigating the technology,” said 
Karen Pore, assistant registrar for computer 
services. “Not a lot of people were con­
fused about where to go and what to click.”

Problems arose when students signed up 
for classes they did not have the prerequi­
site for, without knowing. They were then 
locked out of the classes, and department 
chairs handled these issues. Pore said.

The system also slowed down consider­
ably as more students logged onto the serv­
er.

“The speed of the system in the after­
noons was especially bad,” Pore said.

Administrators decided to divide sopho­
mores and freshmen into smaller groups to 
alleviate the heavy student volume and 
speed up the system.

“The times were pushed back a few 
hours,” Pore said. “After seeing how slow 
it got in the afternoon, we wanted to help 
sf)eed it up with the sophomores.”

After the times were moved, some stu­
dents were still frustrated by the switch to 
online. “A few people were frustrated when 
classes weren’t available,” Pore said.

Many students found clicking a mouse 
easier than trekking on campus to register. 
“A lot of students said it was easier to reg­
ister in a dorm room than in line,” she said.

Staff received as many negative com-

See REGISTRATION p. 7
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